

MODEL A CLUB NEWS

JANUARY 2008

www.CedarCreekAs.org

HAPPY HOLIDAYS CCMAFC

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

A warm hello to all Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club members.

I want to say thank you to Sue Capps for leading us to a great year in 2007 and also to everyone who volunteered their time to the planning of all our activities and tours.

The five year anniversary luncheon was a huge success with great food. The 'Bring something to talk about' was a big hit with all. We saw many interesting items.

The Christmas Party again was with great fun. We had plenty of good food. The White Elephant gift exchange was a huge success. We also had great door prizes. Everything went so well. Again, thank all of

you who made both of these functions what they were. Everything was great.

Being a member for just two years, I never expected to be in this position. I will work hard to make the year 2008 a fun and rewarding year. I am proud of being a member of the Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club and being with good people.

So, with this I say, let's take the next step and move forward.

Walter Hellebrand President

CLUB OFFICERS

WALT HELLEBRAND

• <u>President</u> 903-451-2852

•DON DYESS

• <u>Vice President</u> 903-432-4551

• JOE CREECY

Secretary/Treasurer

•972-932-2154

BOARD of DIRECTORS

CHARLES SEABOURNE

903-425-3871

SUE CAPPS

903-451-9651

SHIRLEY DYESS

903-432-4551

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

JOE CREECY

Joelcreecy@nuwavenet.

CONGRATULATIONS

Harris Lege \$50 *Grand PrizeWinner*

GET WELL WISHES FOR:

alice Williams

THANK YOU

DAIRY QUEEN of

SEVEN POINTS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Bill Capps 1/02 Imogene Needham 1/04 Joe Creecy 1/06 Jim Bellah 1/25 Larry Chase 1/26

What do Snowmen eat for breakfast?

Calendar of Events 2008

Jan 8th CCMAFC meeting 5:30PM

Seven Points Dairy Queen

Jan 26-27 Swap meet La Grave Field

Ft Worth, TX

Feb 5th CCMAFC meeting 5:30PM

Seven Points Dairy Queen

Feb 22-24 Swap meet Decatur, TX

March 4 CCMAFC meeting 5:30PM

Seven Points Dairy Queen

March 9 DAYLIGHT SAVING
TIME BEGINS

March 20-22 Swap meet Chickasha,

Oklahoma

March TBA Poor Boy Tour

(Must be member or guest)

April 1st CCMAFC meeting 5:30PM

Seven Points Dairy Queen

They eat snowflakes.

Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club - Minutes of December 1, 2007 Meeting

The monthly meeting of the CCMAFC was convened at 10:45 AM on Saturday, December 1st, before the Christmas party. Twenty members attended the party and three guests, with four cars being driven by Walt and Virginia, Sue and Bill, Shorty and Jim Blakeney. The meeting was called to order by Sue Capps and Walt led the Pledge of Allegiance. Sue then welcomed Danny and Shirley as well as Barbie Stegman, a guest of Mary Worman.

Bill Wittner made a motion to accept the November minutes as written in the Newsletter, Joe Creecy seconded, and the motion carried. Shirley read the November Financial Report.

<u>Sunshine Report</u>: December birthdays include Della Powell, Larry Williams, John Teegarden and O. V. Cliver, none of whom were at the meeting. Jimmy Reynolds may not have to have knee surgery as originally reported, as he is hoping that his knee will mend without the surgery. Alice Williams has had heart surgery and complications from pneumonia. O. V. is doing well, and is trying to keep busy volunteering for the Meals on Wheels program.

Old Business

Janelle reported that the anniversary celebration went very well—the weather was fine and the food excellent. The Show and Tell added insight into some of our member's hobbies, interests, etc., and was a welcome addition to the festivities.

New Business

Sue reminded everyone of the Mabank Christmas Parade to be held tonight, for which the \$20.00 entry fee for the Club has been paid. Also, there will be a Gun Barrel City Christmas Parade next Saturday, December 8th.

Janelle suggested that Sue assume responsibility for the Sunshine Report since she is more in touch with all of our members than anyone else, and Walt said that he is planning to have a Board meeting before the next meeting to discuss this and other appointments. Anyone who is interested in serving as a Tech Session, Tour or Sunshine Director should contact Walt so that he can have the information before the meeting.

Sue announced that the toys donated at this meeting would go to the Break the Chain against Domestic Violence organization.

Sue reminded everyone that the 2008 dues were due, and should be paid before February 1st. She reminded Danny that there would be no December meeting at the Dairy Queen, and expressed everyone's appreciation for being allowed to meet at the Dairy Queen on a regular basis. The January meeting will be held on January 8th because of the New Year holiday. She also thanked Don and Shirley for cooking the meat for the party, and Harris for his generous donation of delicious gumbo.

Harris also won the Grand Prize of \$50.00 which is awarded twice a year, and he asked that after his 2008 dues were paid the remainder should be donated back to the Club. Thank you, Harris.

The meeting was adjourned and the party commenced.

Shirley L. Dyess, Secretary/Treasurer